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Minutes of the Anti-ragging Committee Meeting held on Saturday, 30th March 2024 

 

The following Members were present: 

 

Faculty Members- 

Mr. Shahajahan Khan - Vice-Principal (Administration) and Programme Coordinator, 

Bachelor of Computer Applications. 

Dr. Vinaya Vaishampayan - Vice-Principal (Academics) and HOD Food Science and Nutrition 

Dr Vrushali Dattar- Head, Department of Resource management 

 

Non-Teaching Staff Representative: 

Mrs. Anita Bairisetty 

 

Student Representatives- 

Home Science 

Ms. Prachi Shah- SYBSC 

Ms. Zeenat Thakkur- TY TSAD 

 

 

Bachelor of Computer Applications 

Ms. Amruta Kamble (SYBCA) 

Ms. Shraddha Katkar (TYBCA) 

 

Parent representative-  

Mrs.Sandhya Lele– Vice president PTA of  BCA 

 

The following members regretted their inability to attend the meeting and the leave of 

absence was granted to them by the House: 

• Ms. Shravani Hande (TYBSc.) 

• Ms Vasundhara Singh- Jr. MSc.CND 

• MS. Aarti Kamble (PGDSSFN) 

• Mrs. Sharaddha Hande – Parent of TYBSc.Student 

 

 

 

 

 



Mr. Khan extended a warm welcome to the committee members attending the Second Anti-

Ragging Squad Committee Meeting for the academic year 2023-24 

 

  Agenda I-Confirmation of the minutes of meeting held on 14th October 2023 

Mr. Khan inquired whether there were any points to discuss regarding the minutes circulated via 

email. All members unanimously confirmed that there were no matters to discuss, and they 

collectively affirmed the minutes. 

 

Agenda II- To assess the effectiveness of awareness initiatives intended to educate students 

about the institution's strict policy against ragging. 

 

Dr. Vinaya Vaishampayan reminded the members that the institution strictly upholds a Zero 

Tolerance Policy regarding Ragging . 

 

The committee members agreed that the college has been working to spread awareness about the 

Anti-Ragging Policy, and there haven't been any reports of ragging on campus. 

 

Mr. Khan requested the final year students to mentor the first and second year students as senior 

members, guiding them on effectively educating their peers about the institution's stringent anti-

ragging policy. 

 

Agenda III: - To present the proactive measures implemented by the institution to promote 

awareness regarding the repercussions of ragging and the imperative to prevent any such 

occurrences 

 

Mr. khan informed members that posters displaying the message that ragging in any format will 

not be tolerated have been displayed in the college.  

Dr. Vinaya Vaishampayan communicated to the members that the institution is extremely vigilant 

about the security and safety of the students on campus and that measures are in place. She informed 

the members of the proactive steps taken by the institution following an incident wherein fraudulent 

calls were being made to parents, falsely alleging their wards' involvement in kidnapping or drug-

related cases. Fraudsters threatened legal action unless a ransom amount was paid. Upon learning 

of the situation, the authorities promptly circulated a notice to all students and parents, cautioning 

them about such calls. Additionally, a complaint with the nearby Matunga police station was logged 

regarding these extortion attempts. No further attempts by fraudsters were reported. 

Dr. Vinaya shared this incident to encourage students to share any such occurrences with their peers 

and assured them  of the institutions support in any such concern felt by the students . 

 

Agenda IV: - Any other matter with the permission of Chair 

Dr. Vinaya Vaishampayan extended her heartfelt appreciation to all final year students and the 

parent member for being a part of the Anti-Ragging squad Committee and assisting the institution. 

 

The meeting came to an end with expressions of gratitude towards the chair. 

⚫⚫⚫ 
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